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2009 Club  Officers  &  Appointees... 

Electric Meet 2009 

Jim Satawa was one of the 46 pilots who flew at the electric 
meet.  Here he gets ready to launch a powered sailplane. 
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PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE…                         

A great way to start the month…AMA Executive Director Jim Cherry was planning to be in town on personal 
business the evening of June 4. He gave us a call to see if he could take advantage of the situation to also 
meet with local clubs. A call went out to our friends at Ultimate Soccer to see if the meeting room was available. 
It was, but only later in the evening because of a high school graduation. Using our databases, electronic invita-
tions went out to over 180 clubs. The response was fantastic. Over 25 folks, some driving over 100 miles, came 
together to hear Jim give us the first public presentation of the work going on with the FAA and Unmanned Ae-
rial Vehicles (UAV). Jim also went over the new AMA membership drive. We were even honored to have 2 Hall 
of Fame members present, Pete Waters and Keith Shaw. 
 
After the presentation we adjourned to one of the soccer fields. To say that Mr. Cherry was impressed with the 
facility would be an understatement. I brought along a variety of indoor aircraft. Anyone interested got some 
stick time, including Jim. One of Jim’s comments was “I can’t believe you guys get to fly in here once a week all 
winter long. Pictures just don’t do this place justice”.  Jim made sure to give George Derderian his personal 
thanks for allowing all of us the opportunity to fly in this great site. 
 
Speaking of flying indoors…Remember that on Thursday, June 18 we will have a chance to again fly indoors 
with a lot of great twists. The cost will be $8.00. Flying will last 1 hour, from 5:30PM to 6:30PM. But this price 
will include admission to the Michigan Bucks Soccer game that starts at 7PM. If enough folks show up there will 
also be discounts available for pizza. This is a great way to enjoy a flying change of pace and an interesting 
sport. Please take a look at the flyer elsewhere in the newsletter for all the details. 
 
Electric Fly 2009...Hats off to Pete Foss for another wonderful event. Dodging any real rain and enjoying virtu-
ally calm winds there were crowds at all the flight stations all day long. Thanks to the generosity of many suppli-
ers there were great Pilot’s Prizes too. 
 
Our next Skymasters event is Warbirds and Scale on Sunday, July 19.  If you thought “In the Bones” was 
great over the winter wait until you see all the finished projects in the air. Always a good time. 
 
There was a new P-51 at the Electric event…14 
year old National Champion Danny Craig lost his 
Miss America P-51 during practice last year. He 
brought out his new Miss America, this time con-
verted to electric power. It flew very well. Danny 
plans to go back to the NATS again this year. The 
airplane, and the way Danny flies it, sure turned 
some heads. 
 
Totally Personal…As I write this son Chris has fin-
ished round 2 of the Extreme Flight Championships 
(XFC) in Muncie, IN. No second round scores yet. 
He finished 13th (out of 17) at the end of round one. This is his first XFC. He is flying against the best of the 
best, factory pilots and professionals. We are very proud of him. 
 
Chris needed to get a glider so he could compete at the glider nationals later this summer. The problem was 
that that the glider was in Champaign, IL. Well, this weekend it got a little closer as the owner was going to be in 
Ashtabula, OH (just east of Cleveland) at the Unlimited R/C Races. I needed a check out in the Cardinal 177RG 
and the races were at the Ashtabula Airport. There seemed to be a plan here. One hour over Lake Erie and we 
were there. The racers were simply unbelievable. Peter Goldsmith of Horizon was in first place at 238MPH. 
Each race consumes 1 gallon of fuel. The flight back (with glider in tow so to speak) took us over downtown De-
troit to see the Red Bull Racers practicing over the river.  
 
Things are good. See you at the field.  
Joe Hass 
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Electric Meet 2009 
I woke up yesterday, June 13th to drizzle but by 10 AM the rain had stopped and the wind never came up.  Fan-
tastic weather for an event.  We didn’t even have to deal with bright sunshine.  This event wouldn’t be possible 
without a lot of help from other club members.  First Joe Hass was incredible as usual bringing in prizes from 
Scott Pavlock and Castle Creations, Fancy Foam, Sig, Hobby-Lobby and Cermark.  In addition, we had prizes 
from Jason (www.flyairhobbyrc.com) and club members Ross Jones (http://www.airlandseahobby.com/), Terry 
Overton and Jim Satawa.  Jason and Ross both also setup onsite for shoppers.  I’d also like to thank Neil Krohn 
for shopping for the food, Greg Cardillo and Carolynn Foss for setting up, cooking, teardown, etc. etc. etc.  With 
46 pilots plus spectators we put away 40 hamburgers, 20 brats and 40 hot dogs!  We are an eating club after 
all!  Thanks to everyone who came and we’ll see you next year….Pete 
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Electric Meet 2009 
 



 AMA Executive Director Jim Cherry Visit 
As Joe mentioned in his President’s letter, Jim Cherry, the Executive Director of AMA was in Detroit on personal 
business the evening of June 4th.  While he was in town, he asked us if we could put together a meeting with 
representatives from local clubs to discuss the ongoing discussions between the FAA, Homeland Security, AMA 
and the model airplane and unmanned aerial vehicle (UAV) industries.  After meeting with Jim at Ultimate Soc-
cer, we went into one of the fields for a little flying. 
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UPCOMING SKYMASTERS EVENTS 
Stony Creek Float Flying - Wednesdays Thru October 
Stony Creek Metropark - 9:00 AM 
Every Wednesday the weather allows. Come fly off water at Stony Creek Metro Park on Wednesday 
mornings. Flying from Winter Cove. Contact Jim Held  for more info and to get on mailing list for can-
cellations. 
Starts May 6th - check here for weekly status and any cancellation notices due to weather. 

Student Night and Potluck - Wednesdays Thru Summer 
Scripps Road Field, Lake Orion - 10:00 AM 
Every Wednesday thru Labor Day!  Instructors available all day (flying dependent on weather condi-
tions) - Potluck Dinner at 6pm Regardless of the weather!  Bring meat (or other) for the grill, a dish to 
pass, and non-alcoholic beverage.  "We always eat, we sometimes fly!" 
Starts the Wednesday after Memorial Day! 

Skymasters Summer Meeting - Wednesday, July 8, 2009 

Scripps Road Field. Lake Orion - 8:00 PM 
Summer meetings are short - following student night! 
  

Warbirds and Scale - Sunday, July 19, 2009 

Scripps Road Field,  Lake Orion - 10:00 AM 
 From P51’s to Tiger Moths, Cessna’s to Tomcats. There should be lots of variety in the air and on the 
ground. Come see the old Warbirds, Military and Civilian scale planes. 
  

Skymasters Summer Meeting - Wednesday, August 12, 2009 

Scripps Road Field. Lake Orion - 8:00 PM 
Summer meetings are short - following student night! 
  

Corn Roast and Top Gun - Sunday, August 23, 2009 

Scripps Road Field,  Lake Orion - 10:00 AM 
This is the club event of the year with our annual ‘Top Gun’ pilot competition.  A field full of aircraft 
and some great flying - a great day out for all club members, their families, and our neighbors. 
  

Midwest Regional Float Fly 
Saturday/Sunday, September 12-13, 2009 

Island Lake State Park, Brighton - 9:30 AM 
This is the big one!  Float flyers from all over the Midwest bring all sizes, shapes, and color of aircraft 
imaginable and fly them for two days solid. A blast! Flying starts at 9:30 AM both days! 
  





Pete Foss 
562 Tanview Dr. 
Oxford, MI.  48371 

Web site: www.skymasters.org 
Email: newsletter@skymasters.org 

Skymasters field is located 
within the Bald Mountain State 
Park on Scripps 
Road (see map).  
State Park Permits 
are required and 
can be obtained 
from the Park 
Headquarters lo-
cated on Green-
shield Road or at 
club events.  Flying 
is permitted from 10 
AM to 8 PM.  The 
noise limit is 94 
dBa at 10 feet—this 
noise rule is strictly 
enforced. 

In the summer, 
Wednesday eve-
nings are Student 
Nights and there 
are usually instruc-

tors around all day.  Student 
night is also a pot luck buffet, 

bring some-
thing for the 
grill & a dish to 
pass.  Meet the 
Instructors and 
arrange for 
more instruc-
tion time to-
gether on other 
days.  Our 
Chief Flight In-
structor is Ron 
Sokacz (586) 
977-1404. 

From June to 
August, Club 
meetings are 
held at the 
field, on the 
s e c o n d 
Wednesday of 

the month at 8 PM .  A great 
chance to fly and socialize.  Win-
ter meetings—September to 
May—are held at Larson Middle 
School (on Long Lake just east 
of John R—see map) on the 
second and fourth Wednesday 
of the month at 7:00 PM.  Bring 
a model for Show and Tell, enjoy 
coffee with donuts and listen to 
the speaker of the evening.   

The Skywriter newsletter is sent 
to members, local hobby shops, 
and other R/C clubs in the area 
and around the country.  All con-
tributions are welcome.  Please 
send articles to the Editor.  If you 
know of anyone who may be in-
terested in R/C Aviation, please 
give them a copy of this newslet-
ter or a copy of an AMA maga-
zine.  It may spark their interest! 

Skymasters  Information…... 

 

PHOTOTOGRAPHY by         
Greg Cardillo and Jim Maughan 


